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Dear :  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

10 February 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

In accordance with Title 10 U.S.C. Section 2107(g), in computing length of service for any 

purpose, an officer appointed under this section may not be credited with service either as a cadet 

or midshipman or concurrent enlisted service, other than concurrent enlisted service performed 

on or after August 1, 1979, as a member of the Selected Reserve. 

 

On 14 December 2000, you enlisted for 8 years in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve.  On 15 May 

2003, you signed a United States Marine Corps Appointment Acceptance and Record (NAVMC 

763) in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve as a Second Lieutenant under the Naval Reserve Officers 

Training Corps (NROTC) program. 

 

On 10 September 2021, you received an email from HQMC notifying you that your time spent as 

a cadet or midshipman resulting in a commission is not creditable for retirement eligibility.  

Accordingly, the date of entry into the service academy or ROTC program shall not be used to 

establish the initial anniversary date.  The appointment acceptance date recorded in block 22 of 

NAVMC 763 establishes your initial anniversary date. 

 






